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SUBJECT

A motion requesting the executive to study ways to increase construction contracting opportunities for small businesses with King County and to recommend programs, changes to county code or changes to state law that would be needed to increase access to county business for small contractors.
BACKGROUND

A number of local governments have recognized that it is in the public interest to foster the formation and growth of small businesses.  A significant regional economic development initiative has been undertaken by the Puget Sound Regional Council’s Prosperity Partnership.  King County is a partner in this effort.  Research by the PSRC found that companies with less than 100 employees make up 96 percent of all businesses in the Puget Sound region and 60 percent of private sector employment is in small businesses.  The PSRC further made the recommendation that "public policies must better promote opportunities for small companies to do business with state and local government."
For over two years King County has run the Contracting Opportunities Program on a pilot basis.  This program has been making it easier for small businesses to secure County business in consulting services as well as in the procurement of goods and services.  On March 12th of this year, the Council unanimously adopted Ordinance 15703 which established the permanent rules for the program. In adopting these rules, the County also extended the program into construction projects. 
In conjunction with research on Ordinance 15703, Councilmembers Gossett and Phillips asked staff to look into small business programs operated by other governmental agencies.  Staff learned that while other governments operate what appear to be effective programs, they operate under a different set of state laws than do counties.  In particular, cities and school districts have very different procurement state laws than do counties.  

SUMMARY

Proposed Motion 2007-0271 requests the Executive to examine county code and state law which might restrict the County’s ability to operate programs that are effective in opening construction projects to small- and medium-size businesses.  Based on that analysis, the Executive is requested to make recommendations to the Council for ways to remove unnecessary barriers.  It is possible that the recommendations could include actions for the County’s legislative agenda for the 2008 legislative session.
ANALYSIS

The background and summary above likely provide the information the Committee and Council need to take action. The motion could be considered a work product coming out of consideration of Ordinance 15703 and the additional research requested by Councilmembers. 
ATTACHMENTS

1.  Proposed Motion 2007-0271
INVITED

1. Ray Moser, Manager, Economic Development, Office of Business Relations and Economic Development. 
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